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Corporate Services Assistant
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This message is intended only for the designated recipients and may contain information that is
privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended
recipient or acting on their behalf, please notify the sender immediately and delete this e-mail from

your system. Please consider the environment before printing this email

From: Mike Manhas <mike@cfbc.ca>
Sent: August-26-25 10:53 AM

To: Council <Council@esquimalt.ca>
Subject: The Forge

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Township of Esquimalt Network. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Mayor Council and Corporate Services,

I’m reaching out to kindly request a spot on your next council meeting agenda to share an
exciting new initiative we’re launching: The Forge — a peer-led and driven recovery and
wellness hub located in the former Savages Biker Clubhouse, which we've recently purchased.
The Forge is being transformed into a safe and welcoming space offering free access to
treatment, counseling, aftercare programming, recovery coaching, and a social club/sober bar.
Our mission is to provide people — especially those in the construction and trades industries
— with a place to reclaim their lives and walk confidently in their own shoes.



We are requesting a $5,000 contribution to help support the recovery and renovation of the
building. This will match the generous support already pledged by the City of Langford (see
Mayor Goodmanson’s letter attached), and will directly support the creation of this vital
community space. At a time when overdoses and mental health struggles are deeply impacting
tradespeople across BC and Canada, The Forge will offer a lifeline through connection to tried
and tested supports. I've also attached a one-page overview of the project for your review.

Warm regards,

Mike Manhas
Construction Foundation of British Columbia

215 —-963 Langford Parkway, Victoria, BC V9B 0A5

Head Office 250-220-5861 | Mobile || G

mike@cfbc.ca | cfbc.ca
Connect with us on X, Instagram, Facebook and LinkedIn.

| gratefully acknowledge that | live and work on traditional First Nations territories in British Columbia. | thank the
many Nations that have called this land home for thousands of years for allowing me to live, learn and walk softly on
their territory.

This e-mail transmission, including any attachments, is intended only for the named recipient(s) and may contain information
that is privileged, confidential and/or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you have received this transmission in
error, or are not the named recipient(s), please notify the Construction Foundation of BC immediately by return e-mail and
permanently delete this transmission, including any attachments.



Dear Friends, Supporters, and Members of
the Trades Community, Every day, the people in
BC’s trades show up with boots laced, tools in hand,
and a determination to build the world around us. They
construct our homes, pave our roads, wire our cities, and

keep our province running.

Yet while they’ve built towers, tunnels, and bridges, we
haven’t built something equally essential: a dedicated
place for tradespeople to turn to when life becomes
overwhelming - when pain is too quiet to be noticed or

too loud to face alone.

Too many in the trades are struggling in silence. Too many

have been lost. It doesn’t have to be this way.

That is why we are building The Forge.

More than a building, The Forge is a recovery hub and
community created by and for people in the trades. It’s
a hands-on, peer-driven space that offers free mental
health and substance use support, delivered by people
who understand the unique pressures of this industry.
Here, strength is redefined - not by how much you can

carry, but by the courage it takes to ask for help.

A Space Reclaimed. A Future Rebuilt.

We’ve purchased what was once a notorious biker
clubhouse in Langford and are transforming it into
something entirely different - a safe place for healing,

connection, and recovery.

This is restorative justice in action, taking a place once
marked by pain and turning it into a place for hope. The
Forge will be built by tradespeople, for tradespeople. It
will be a place where individuals walk in with burdens and

walk out with tools for healing.

This is not a clinic. This is not a system. This is community.

t h e An initiative of
FORGE | CFBC






With resolve and gratitude,
Mike Manhas
Director of Philanthropy

The Forge / Construction Foundation of BC DONATE NOW

mike@cfbc.ca
entertheforge.ca

P.S. This isn’t about building walls, it’s about breaking them down. It’s about creating a place where stigma
ends, and healing begins. With your help, The Forge will stand as a beacon of hope for tradespeople across
BC. Let’s build that future together.

The Construction Foundation is a registered Canadian charitable society.
Charitable Registration: BN 83026 6300
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Laingford

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

2025/08/22

where it all happens.

Dear Colleagues,

On behalf of the City of Langford, | am pleased to share that we have matched the generous $5,000
donation from the West Shore Developers Association in support of The Forge, a new trades-focused
mental health centre being developed in Langford by the Construction Foundation of BC. This initiative is
a vital step forward in addressing the mental health crisis affecting our region’s skilled trades workforce.

The Forge is built on the principle of peer-led support, where tradespeople with lived experience are
trained to support their peers directly on job sites and within industry networks. This model fosters trust
breaks down stigma and creates real pathways to recovery. Built into their framework is a full
continuum of support options, including access to clinical counselling, recovery coaching, and expedited
admission to addiction treatment.

The statistics are alarming:
- The construction industry has the highest suicide rate of all industries in Canada, 53.2 suicides
per 100,000 workers, five times higher than all other construction-related fatalities combined.
- 83% of workers report experiencing mental health struggles.
- Substance abuse rates in the trades are nearly double the national average.

These are the people who build our communities, our homes, schools, hospitals, and infrastructure.
Their wellbeing is foundational to the strength and resilience of our region.

Given the importance of this organization and the services they provide to all our communities, we are
challenging each of your municipalities to match Langford’s $5,000 contribution and stand with us in
championing mental health in the trades. Together, we can lead with compassion and collaboration,
sending a powerful message that the wellbeing of our tradespeople is a commitment we all share.

Please feel free to reach out to my office at mayor@Ilangford.ca to coordinate further. We would be
honoured to work alongside you in supporting this transformative project.

Warm regards,

Mayor Scott Goodmanson

City of Langford
t 250.478.7882 2nd Floor, 877 Goldstream Avenue
ecomms@Ilangford.ca Langford, BC V9B 2X8

Langford.ca






